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TO: Planning Commission Agenda of: March 14, 2019 

FROM: Emma Carrico, Assistant Planner Item No.: 5 

DATE: March 13, 2019 

RE: CUP19-0002/EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign 

Staff has received several public comments regarding the project (Attachments A, B, C, D 

below). This memo is to address the concerns presented in the comments.  

Mr. James Simonelli (Attachment A): 

1. See Condition of Approval one; the project has been conditioned such that the sign, “shall be

used to promote recreation, event, and park programming in the El Dorado Hills area.” The one 

exception would be public emergencies when the CSD could make the sign available to the 

Sherriff’s department, Fire Protection Districts, etc. for announcements related to public safety. 

Ms. Sue Taylor (Attachment B): 

2. See project description and finding 2.3. The sign has been designed to match the existing

architectural characteristics of the EDH CSD Community Park using natural materials and colors 

such as stone wall panels in the color “taffy beige” and a stone cap.  

Mr. James Campo (Attachment C): 

Specific relevant comments have been selected for response and clarify, as Mr. Campo’s 

comments were extensive and wide ranging.  

3. Rationale- EDH CSD has asserted that a digital sign is necessary to improve their ability to

notify the public about recreation, event, and park programming in the El Dorado Hills area as 

compared to the existing collection of posted paper signs and canvas banners. The proposed 

digital sign could be updated quicker and would be more visually consistent between messages 

than the existing sign. The sign could be made available to the Sherriff’s department, Fire 

Protection Districts, etc. for announcements related to public emergencies and safety. 

4. Safety- The project was reviewed by the Department of Transportation which did not present

any concerns about driver sight impairment, collisions, or any other safety issue. The building 

permit will be reviewed for conformance with all DOT standards and requirements.  
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5. Legal- CC&Rs are private civil agreements separate of the County. As specified in

130.10.040.E, “The Zoning Ordinance is not intended to interfere with, repeal, abrogate, or annul 

any easement; covenant; deed restriction; Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions (CC&Rs); or 

other agreement between private parties. Where conflict occurs between the Zoning Ordinance 

and a private agreement, the County shall apply the Zoning Ordinance. The County shall not be 

responsible for monitoring or enforcing private agreements.” 

This project was originally submitted as a variance. However, after further analysis staff 

determined that under table 130.36.080.1 signs related to a discretionary project shall be 

reviewed as a part of the discretionary project. Thus the application type was changed to a CUP 

revision so that the proposed sign could be analyzed in accordance with the master CUP, S87-

0054 approved on March 24, 1988, that established the EDH CSD Community Park.  

The language of “scrolling text” used in the findings was intended to mean changing text. As 

specified in zoning code 130.36.090.4 prohibited signs include, “Animated, flashing, scrolling, 

digital or video screen signs where the message is displayed for less than 8 seconds (dwell time) 

before changing to a different message.” The project has been conditioned to comply with the 

sign ordinance and thus cannot have scrolling text. Nothing in the submitted application packet 

indicates the sign will have scrolling text. The EDH CSD has stated that, “The sign will not 

display blinking, flashing, or intermittent lights, colored lights will not be used. Messages will be 

displayed every 8 seconds and will not operate at a brightness of more than 0.3 foot 

candles above ambient.”  

6. Procedural and Technical- The sign has been conditioned to meet all requirements of the sign

ordinance, including that it shall not operate at a brightness of more than 0.3 foot candles above 

ambient, which has been confirmed by the EDH CSD as specified in item five above. Full 

compliance with the conditions of approval shall be verified prior to issuance of the building 

permit.  

The applicant is responsible for complying with all conditions of approval. If citizens are 

concerned that conditions of approval are not being followed they can report the potential 

transgression to Code Enforcement.  

Mr. Andreas Schildt (Attachment D): 

7. (a)- See response four above.

(b)- No tree removal is proposed.

(c)- See response one above.

(f)- See response six above.

CUP19-0002/EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign
Planning Commission/March 14, 2019

Staff Memo/March 13, 2019
Page 2
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2/21/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: Public Comments: CEP19-0002/EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign 

Charlene Tim <charlene.tim@edcgov.us> 

Fwd: Public Comments: CEP19-0002/EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign 

Planning Department <planning@edcgov.us> 
To: Charlene Tim <charlene.tim@edcgov.us> 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: James S <james95762@gmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Feb 19, 2019 at 10:11 AM 
Subject: Public Comments: CEP19-0002/EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign 
To: <planning@edcgov.us> 

To: El Dorado Planning and Building Department 

I am a resident in Governor's Village West, about .75 miles from the 
location of the proposed digital sign. I've been at this house since 
1980. 

If this sign is approved at 125-110-09, DO NOT allow 3rd party 
advertisements on the sign--especially political advertisements. The 
permit should be conditional and not allow for advertisements. I 
oppose 3rd party advertisements on the sign and will be prepared to 
rally the residents in my area if the sign is used for anything but 
local community events. 

Thanks, 
James Simonelli 
2971 Warren Lane 

Tue, Feb 19, 2019 at 10:33 AM 

Attachment A
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3/4/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Regarding signage for the CSD in Cameron Park Item #19-0345, #5 on the 3/14/19 Planning Agenda

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=b8659658af&view=pt&search=all&permmsgid=msg-f%3A1626940092237610364&simpl=msg-f%3A16269400922… 1/2

Charlene Tim <charlene.tim@edcgov.us>

Regarding signage for the CSD in Cameron Park Item #19-0345, #5 on the 3/14/19
Planning Agenda
Sue Taylor <sue-taylor@comcast.net> Sat, Mar 2, 2019 at 3:56 PM
Reply-To: Sue Taylor <sue-taylor@comcast.net>
To: charlene.tim@edcgov.us

To the EDC Planning Commission,

The Planning Commission has the final decision on this design, but I would plead with the El
Dorado Hills Community Service District to withdraw this project and modify the design prior to
being heard by the Commission.  I would suggest that the CSD come up with something more
appropriate for the location than the monument sign being proposed.  The proposed design looks
like a typical monument sign out of an anywhere USA catalog.   Also for anyone driving through
that corridor I would be concerned as to the visual appearance of the digital display. Is there an
example of what the display will actually look like when lighted up? You might want to check out
the sign board for the Fairgrounds along Fairlane to make sure that is something that you do not
end up with.  I would suggest the sign should be modeled similar to the attractive gazebo adjacent
to the EDH Community Center.  Heavy timbers holding the signage with some metal would do a
better job of complimenting the green and brown landscaping surrounding the proposed site.

Remember whatever you design could be there for decades and putting something up that would
distract from the appeal of the area would not be a benefit to the community.  I could suggest some
local artists that could design something with much more curb appeal than what is being proposed
for this project. 

Sue Taylor

530-391-2190

https://eldorado.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=682410&GUID=0667C42B-DFFF-4872-A657-
281D03DEF29F

Attachment B

19-0345 G 4 of 14

https://eldorado.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=682410&GUID=0667C42B-DFFF-4872-A657-281D03DEF29F
https://eldorado.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=682410&GUID=0667C42B-DFFF-4872-A657-281D03DEF29F


3/4/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Regarding signage for the CSD in Cameron Park Item #19-0345, #5 on the 3/14/19 Planning Agenda

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=b8659658af&view=pt&search=all&permmsgid=msg-f%3A1626940092237610364&simpl=msg-f%3A16269400922… 2/2

Attachment B

19-0345 G 5 of 14



3/12/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 7 C.. "3 / / 'i //'7 

Fwd: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 

Planning Department <planning@edcgov.us> 
To: Charlene Tim <charlene.tim@edcgov.us> 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Jim Campo <jim_campo@hotmail.com> 
Date: Tue, Mar 12, 2019 at 12:34 PM 
Subject: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 
To: planning@edcgov.us <planning@edcgov.us> 

::#- 5 
/'t ~CL~e'.> 

Charlene Tim <charlene.tim@edcgov.us> 

Tue, Mar 12, 2019 at 12:43 PM 

Cc: tfessler@edhcsd.org <tfessler@edhcsd.org>, ecarrico@edcgov.us <ecarrico@edcgov.us> 

1795 Rochhampton Place 
El Dorado Hills CA 95762 
March 11, 2019 

El Dorado County Planning Commission 
2850 Fairlane Court 
Placerville CA 95667 
planning@edcgov.us 

Subject: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 

Dear Planning Commission: 

My residence is the address shown above, in close proximity to the El Dorado Hills Community Services District (CSD) 
Community Park. I have lived at that location for as long as the park has been in existence. I formerly worked as a 
Network Engineer at Intel in Folsom. Then as a General and Electrical Contractor. I now work as the Chief Building 
Official for the City of Placerville. 

In response to your notification letter of February 15, 2019 I am requesting that you deny a CUP change that would 
permit the CSD to install the proposed digital sign at the intersection of Harvard Way and El Dorado Hills Blvd. My 
reasons for this position are shown below and in the attachments hereto. 

Thank you for your work on the commission and your consideration. I trust you will find the below a reasoned and 
cogent analysis. 

Sincerely, 
James Vincent Campo 

cc: 
Tauni Fessler, CSD Director of Parks and Planning, tfessler@edhcsd.org 
Emma Carrico, Assistant County Planner, El Dorado County, ecarrico@edcgov.us 
attachments: Exhibits J1 through J6 

https://mail .qooqle.com/mail/u/O?ik=b8659658af&view=ot&search=all&oermmsaid=msa-f%3A 16278301654651 29906&!>imnl=m!>n-f%'.'\A 1 n?7R'.'l01 n'i4 1 /R 
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19-0345 G 6 of 14



3/12/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 

The proposed sign as shown in 19-0345 Staff Report Exhibits is a Freestanding Monument sign as defined by the El 
Dorado County, CA Code of Ordinances Chapter 130.36. As defined in Section 130.36.070(B)(3) it has a sign area of 
50.4 square feet (or somewhat larger if the CSD logo portion is also considered part of the sign). The digital display 
area is 50.4 square feet. The application for this CUP change is incomplete; a properly scaled site plan and sign 
elevations have not been provided; the actual site has not been staked or story-poled; however 19-0345 Staff Report 
Exhibit E is comprised of an unscaled but annotated site photo and sign isometric drawing. This exhibit and 
dimensions in the staff report were used for details in the analysis below. 

Rationale 
As outlined in the "Variance Findings Support Information" dated 18May2018 (this document was provided to me by 
County Planner Emma Carrico but it evidently originated from the CSD) the sign is needed to provide CSD marketing 
information to the public and to provide emergency information in case of a local crisis or emergency. The sign is not 
needed or would be ineffective for these purposes. 

1. The sign can only be viewed by vehicular traffic Northbound on El Dorado Hills (EDH) Blvd 
(or stopped by the traffic signal at the intersection. Traffic traverses the intersection at 50 -55 
mph. Further a decreasing portion of the total EDH community passes northbound on EDH 
Blvd with the addition to the community of Serrano and villages South of Hwy 50. The 
existing local signs show more (in the viewing time drivers would have) and are adequate for 
the local purpose. The CSD has many options (e.g. the web sites, mailings and publications, 
the existing sign) to provide event information. If info is to be provided via sign(s), the 
effective location is not at the Community Park but instead at the major entrances to the 
community. For example, Folsom has non-electronic event signage at the town perimeter on 
multiple major streets, not at a single city hall location. Please see attached exhibit J 1. We 
should be able to do this at least as well as Folsom. 

2. The sign would not be useful for dissemination of emergency information. The CSD 
"variance" points to an electronic sign at the school (Oak Ridge High School) as an example. 
Since the text was actually written for the 2009 variance request, it refers to the first 
electronic sign at the school, which is now dark and dead. There is a second sign now 
installed. Neither sign has EVER provided such emergency info. I would not look to the 
CSD for such, but instead to the sheriff or fire department, or even the news media. In a 
conflagration, PGE would cut power to the area, leaving the proposed CSD sign dark and 
impotent. 

Safety 
The sign is not safe. As as shown in 19-0345 Staff Report Exhibits, the sign will consist of about 3000 pounds of 
immovable object, 50 square feet of which is colored and illuminated, placed in the direct path of the 2 Northbound 
lanes of EDH Blvd before it curves at the Harvard Way intersection. The 12 degree angle from Harvard Way puts it 
exactly in line and at a right angle to Northbound EDH Blvd. traffic lanes (South of the intersection). 

1. This location is a collision danger and a distraction to Northbound drivers. Finding 3.2 may 
be incorrect in discounting the danger of collision in simply noting the sign will be (25 feet) 
beyond the right-of-way North of the intersection. A sign could be designed that would be 
much safer in the event of a high speed traffic collision in the intersection or an errant, 
impaired driver. See item 3 under Aesthetics, below. 

2. The Northbound EDH Blvd drivers cresting the hill before descending to the intersection first 
see the two traffic signals at the SE and NE corners. The third signal high above the lanes is 
not yet in view due to the curve. The sign will be in the drivers visual view directly in between 
these first two signals. Red, Yellow, or Green colored content will distract and potentially 
initially confuse drivers approaching the intersection at high speed. The visual angle 

https://mail.oooole.com/mail/u/O?ik=b8659658af&view=ot&search=all&oermmsaid=msa-f%3A 1627830165465129906&simnl=msn-f%::\A 1 f;?7R::I01 f;!'id d/R 
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3/12/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 

between the sign and traffic signal Bat initial approach (see attached exhibit J2) is less than 
1 degree. This is a violation of the sign ordinance 130.36.070(E)(3) Sign Placement -
Interference with Motorist Field of Vision and 130.36.070(A)(2)( d) "Colored Lights shall not be 
used at a location ... so as to be confused or interpreted as traffic control devices." To my 
knowledge, no storey-pole, mockups or tests have been performed to elucidate this issue. A 
traffic engineer should determine whether this will be a problem; the planner's finding 3.2 is 
insufficient. 

3. The CSD "variance" text refers to the sign at the school. I can attest that the school sign is 
unsafe for drivers and possible pedestrians after dark. I have personal experience of the 
school sign in a null or dark blue background state immediately transitioning to an all white 
background as I approach at night on Eastbound Harvard Way. This blinds a driver for 
several seconds until the sign is passed or the eyes accommodate. The school sign digital 
display area is much smaller than the proposed sign, only 8.4 square feet. (See attached 
exhibit J3). While the proposed sign is to be designed to limit light levels above ambient, 
extreme transitions may still cause driver distractions or limit vision. There is no facility in the 
sign to automatically limit extreme transitions, indeed they are favored for marketing because 
they are attention-getting. 

4. The sign will not add to safety in the manner outlined by the CSD (for emergency info) as 
noted above. 

Aesthetics 
The sign as designed is an abomination. To be charitable, it appears to be boilerplate from the sign contractor 
without knowledge of the site or significant input from the CSD. 

1. Section 130.36.070(A)(1) requires that a sign of this type "be compatible in architectural 
scale and bulk with the architectural style of the main structure(s) on the site". "The county 
planner is incorrect in finding that this is true. The sign design is incompatible. The pavilion 
building on the site is all wood and glass. Please refer to exhibit J4. The architectural details 
of the gym building are also of wood (the majority of stucco is only on the flat-sided 
elevations of the building). Please refer to exhibit J5. There is no stone or brick in evidence. 
The capstones of the sign are hipped but the pitch is wrong versus the hipped pavilion roof. 

2. Contrary to the "variance" document and the planner's finding 2.3, the monument sign as 
designed is not an architectural or visual improvement over the existing sign. The existing 
sign is more artful, uses site compatible colors and materials, and is more in keeping with the 
ambiance of a park. Please refer to exhibit J6. The community park is not a sports complex. 

3. A sign could be redesigned with vertical poles recognizing those of the pavilion. These could 
be built to break away in the event of a traffic collision, increasing safety. 

4. A digital marketing sign is in itself anathema to the aesthetics of the community. Finding 2.3 
is incorrect. The new sign would definitely not "maintain and enhance the visual appearance 
of the County" vs. the existing sign. We request and are entitled to the quiet enjoyment of 
our El Dorado County home. The sign is inconsistent with General Plan policy 2.2.5.21. 
Residents on Stanford Lane and Downe Court are most likely to be directly affected in their 
homes. Such a sign must be restricted in hours of use, preferably to daylight hours only. 

{As an aside, perhaps the CSD strategy is to get a hulking monstrosity installed, because 
once it goes into place, it won't be coming out even if it proves ineffective in use} 

https://mail.aooale.com/mail/u/O?ik=b8659658af&view=ot&search=all&oermmsaid=msa-f%3A 1627830165465129906&simnl=msa-f%::1A 1 fi?7R'.'l01 fi!'i4 . SIP. 
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3/12/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign Project 

Legal 
The sign is incompatible with law and local process. 

1. The park parcel is subject to the Stonegate Village CCRs. This requires a local architectural 
design review and approval. To my knowledge this has not occurred. 

2. The county planner has identified the site as zoned RFH. The sign ordinance table 
130.36.070.1 d allows for one (1) freestanding sign per parcel, 16 square feet maximum area. 
There is already a sign on the site. The proposed sign is 50.4 square feet (or more) in area. 

3. Further, section 130.36.070(H)(3)(a) limits the digital display to 50% of the total allowable 
display face area. This limits the digital display to 8 square feet. The digital display area 
proposed is 100% of the sign face area, 50.4 square feet, more than 6 times the allowed 
size. 

4. As noted in 2. and 3. above, the planner's staff report correctly indicates the sign face area is 
in excess of the 16 square feet allowed, but finding 3.3 is not correct. Given these excesses, 
why hasn't a variance been requested per 130.36.020(G) and 130.36.0BO(E)? The staff 
report and findings do not mention a variance. 

5. The sign is designed to scroll. Indeed the county planner's finding 2.3 refers to the 
advantages of scrolling text. A scrolling message is a message change. This is incompatible 
with message changes every 8 seconds minimum per section 130.36.070.(H)(3)(b). 

Procedural and Technical 
The proper and lawful operation of the sign is untenable. 

1. The sign must be light sensing and operate at not more than 0.3 footcandles above ambient. 
It is insufficient to assume the sign will function correctly in this important respect. The CSD 
must have staff trained and instruments available to ensure the sign functions and continues 
to function correctly, and can be calibrated if required. The sign ordinance and International 
Sign Association "Night-time Brightness Level Recommendations for On-Premise Electronic 
Message Centers" https://www.signs.org/EMCs p.9 specify the measurement procedure. 
The conditional use does not, but should, require the CSD to have equipment, staff training, 
a documented procedure, and schedules and logs of measurement. The measurement 
should be performed monthly at multiple light levels (times of day) or when the sign is 
suspected of non-compliance. County code enforcement staff (if they aren't already 
equipped) will also need equipment and training. 

2. For a 50.4 square foot sign, the above sign measurement procedure requires that the 
measuring instrument and tripod be placed in front of the sign at a distance of 71 feet. 
Therefore the measurement equipment will be located in the EDH Blvd - Harvard Way 
intersection. This will require traffic control. 

3. According to MultimediaLED, the proposed sign vendor, the sign content and behavior are 
controlled "from a Macbook. Whoever has the Macbook can change the sign". The sign 
cannot be pre-programmed to disallow non-permitted messages or behavior (e.g. it could be 
directed to blink by an untrained person and the sign itself would not block this command). 
The sign may be wirelessly connected to the Macbook. The past history of the CSD has 
shown that although CUP conditions are agreed to, they are often ignored in practice 
because restrictions are perceived to limit the mission of the CSD, or because of staff 
changes, lack of training, use of equipment by non-staff (e.g.the times of use restriction for 
electrically amplified sound at the community pool). Transgressions commonly occur after 
business hours or on weekends when it is not possible to complain directly to the CSD staff -
they are not on site at the park - they are at their own homes. If complaints are made to 

https://mail.qooqle.com/mail/u/O?ik=b8659658af&view=ot&search=all&oermmsaid=msa-f%3A 1627830165465129906&simnl=msn-f%::1A 1 F\?78::101 F\!'i4 F\/R Attachment C
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county code enforcement, by the time of investigation the violation would likely no longer be 
evident due to the inherent transient nature of the digital sign content. Therefore, there will 
be no viable enforcement mechanism if the sign violates zoning or conditions of use. And as 
a practical matter, what can the county do to enforce proper sign use? - 1. Have the CSD 
remove the sign? That's not going to happen. 2. Have the CSD turn off the sign? Also 
politically untenable after such a considerable expenditure. 

{As another aside, the CSD should have involved the community in such a large project. 
thought we put the idea of such a sign behind us 10 years ago. If the sign hasn't been 
needed in the years from 2009 to the present (or in the 20 years prior to that) then we should 
revisit the need. The CSD staff has been working on this specific proposal since last March 
2018. I have personally asked Kevin Loewen, CSD general manager, for the rationale via 
email (after I happened to see a CSD budget line item last spring) He knows I'm not in favor 
but has not had the courtesy to inform me that an active plan was in fact in progress. I 
believe the strategy of the CSD is to get this sign into the ground without community 
involvement. All of the detailed info I have had to work with in this analysis came from 
County Planner Emma Carrico or from my site visits, none came from the CSD. Although I 
disagree with many of the planner's findings, I have nothing but respect for her even handed 
and open approach to this issue. Kudos to El Dorado County Planning for the notification, 
information and opportunity to respond}. 

7 attachments 

Exhibit J1 .jpg 
361K 

Exhibit J5.jpg 
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~~~~~:::!"~~ 470K 

Exhibit J6.jpg 
506K 

~ 19-0345 EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign project response letter March 2019.doc 
48K 

~ Exhibit J2.pdf 
2368K 
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3/13/2019 Edcgov.us Mail - Re: Regarding Signage for the EDH CSD on the 3/14/19 Planning Commission Agenda

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=c439cfabd0&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1627920176799880332&simpl=msg-f%3A1627920176799880332 2/4

Date: Wed, Mar 13, 2019 at 11:56 AM 
Subject: Regarding Signage for the EDH CSD on the 3/14/19 Planning Commission Agenda 
To: <planning@edcgov.us> 

Attention: Emma Carrico

Subject: Notice of Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit by EDH CSD Digital Monument Sign

on 14 March 2019.

Comments from: Andreas (Andy) Schildt

1794 Rochhampton Place

EDH, CA 95762

916-933-4619

andy.schildt@yahoo.com

Comments:

1. My comments are based on:

a. Reviewing the available Staff Report with attached drawing and description of this
monument

Attachment D
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b. Driving by the proposed location on a daily basis

c. Living in EDHs for over 10 years and attending and observing various events during the
year

d. 30 plus years of developing planning reports for facilities ranging from simple Camp
Sites to highly complex Missile Launch Facilities

2. I have too many comments on this “Staff Report” to discuss in front of the Planning Division. I
recommend that this item be not brought in front of the Planning Committee on 14 March 2019.

I highly recommend for CSD to go back to the drawing board and come up with a concept that
addresses properly their desires and that a “sign facility” is compatible of the area that we live in.
The current proposal is from a firm in the LA area doing signs mainly for commercial facilities. I
suggest to use a local firm with knowledge of El Dorado Hills community.

3. Develop a professional staff report that must also address the following:

a. The impact to traffic and related accidents for a blinking digital sign at an intersection.
Right now there are approx. 7 traffic lights at this intersections that drivers have to notice,
the speed limit sign says 50 mph = however the actual driving speed is 55+ mph; there is a
new bus stop at this intersection that impacts traffic, and from past years, there are too many
traffic accidents esp. when Oakridge School lets out. Need to get an analysis that the new
sign will not increase traffic accidents.

b. Define better the proposed project location and also the actual  “limit of construction”.
If the location is in the area of the current sign, the existing 50 ft high redwood tree (the
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CSD Christmas tree) would need to be removed. That is a CEQA issue.

c. Assurance there will be no political ads

d. A budget type cost estimate of the sign and saving to the CSD budget with a new sign
with a Benefit/Cost ratio

e. A proper write-up ( a sales job) why a sign is needed keeping in mind, already the
current available Recreation Guide, the CSD E-Newsletter, info on Facebook , Twitter,
Instagram.

f. Address the O&M requirements for a proposed electronic sign esp. on weekends when
there is no CSD staff.

Regards,

             Andy Schildt
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